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SYNOPSIS AS ENACTED

Brief Description: Authorizing the utilities and
transportation commission to appoint persons to do emergency
adjudications.

SPONSORS:Senators Thorsness, Sutherland and Stratton; by request
of Utilities & Transportation Commission.

SENATE COMMITTEE ON ENERGY & UTILITIES

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON ENERGY & UTILITIES

BACKGROUND:

The Administrative Procedure Act establishes uniform
procedures for state administrative agencies in such
activities as rulemaking and adjudications. The Office of
Administrative Hearings was created in 1982 to provide
administrative law judges, at agency request, to preside over
administrative hearings conducted under the APA. Specific
provisions in the APA authorize emergency adjudicative
proceedings and the issuance of emergency orders by an agency
in situations that involve an immediate danger to the public
health, safety, and welfare.

The Utilities and Transportation Commission is authorized by
statute to request the appointment of an administrative law
judge to conduct certain proceedings on behalf of the
commission. That authority does not include the ability to
designate an administrative law judge, or any other person, to
conduct emergency adjudicative proceedings or issue emergency
orders when the full commission is not able to do so.

SUMMARY:

The Utilities and Transportation Commission’s authority is
amended to permit the commission to designate persons to
preside and enter final orders in emergency adjudications
under the Administrative Procedure Act.

VOTES ON FINAL PASSAGE:

Senate 46 0
House 87 0

EFFECTIVE: July 28, 1991
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